## NCC-050678-21 Un accompanied asylum seekers last 5 years

Dear Requester,

Further to your request for information under The Freedom Of Information Act, please see below in response to each.

1. How many children have been placed in Nottinghamshire County Council in the last 5 years through a resettlement programme, such as those listed above?

We have had three young people accepted into Nottinghamshire Social Care in the last 5 years as part of the Dubs amendment.

2. Of the children referred to in question 1, how many of those children have been age disputed and/or subjected to an age assessment?

None of those children were age disputed or subject to any further age assessment after their arrival into the UK.

We trust this now resolves your enquiry. Where we have not been able to provide details we expect that this information is not held by Nottinghamshire County Council at this time.

We suggest all requesters search under our publication scheme in advance of requesting information under the freedom of information act.

Nottinghamshire County Council regularly publishes previous FOIR, s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) <a href="http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/">http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/</a>

You can use the search facility using keywords. i.e. care / home etc.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or email <a href="mailto:complaints@nottscc.gov.uk">complaints@nottscc.gov.uk</a>.

Kind Regards

Complaints and Information Team

**Nottinghamshire County Council**